MINUTES OF
»NcC February 9, 2025

O
\ 4 LANCO MG CLUB

Centerville Diner
CLUB Lancaster, PA

The second meeting of 2025 was held at the Centerville Diner in Lancaster, PA.

1.

President Ralph Spayd convened the meeting at approximately 3:10 PM, with nineteen (19)
members in attendance. Four (4) British cars were driven to the meeting.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Members present included Steve Dellinger, Ralph Spayd, Rich Trexler,
Edie and Jon Arndt, Bruce and Sue Hurley, Jim Harbold, Bonnie Caldwell, Andy
Schneggenburger, Larry Mellott, Deb Eckert, Gregg Swartley, Charlie Baldwin, Margaret
Sultner, Jack Butler, Pam Preston, Rob Perlis, and Steve Rineer.

Trivia Question(s). No one correctly answered the trivia question.

The second name tag drawing of 2025 was conducted. The selected member (Dennis Blevins)
was not in attendance. As a result, the pot will roll over to $30 for the drawing at the March 2025
Meeting.

President’s Report:

Upcoming events:

> 02-19 05:30pm Ice Cream Night Twisted Sisters, 47 N. Main St., Manheim

» 03-01 10:00am CCC Burger King, Columbia

» 03-09 03:00pm Club Meeting Centerville Diner

> 03-19 05:30pm Ice Cream Night Hayloft Ice Cream, 95 S. Groffdale Rd.,
Leola

> 03-21 06:00pm Road Trip Dinner McCleary’s Pub, Marietta — RSVP to

Ralph by 3/10
Secretary’s Report (Steve Dellinger):
» January 2025 Minutes were distributed.
Treasurer’s Report: No report.
Standing Committee Reports:
» WEB Update — No report.
» Membership — 151 members.
» Car Shows (Charlie) — No lists generated yet this year.
» Road Trips (Gregg) — No report.
» Tech Squad (Jim, Bruce, Steve) — No inquiries last month.
>

TOB and Beyond (Andy) — This year will be the last year for TOB. The Committee will
continue to investigate the Gettysburg venue, as well as other possible venues.



>

Club liaisons for other clubs to plan events - Pam has agreed to represent the A-H Club.
Diane M. will coordinate with the Keystone British Car Club and Steve D. will coordinate
with the Carlisle MINI group.

8. Old Business:

» “Join Me” Key Events — See attached.
9. New Business:
» Ralph will have a “Thank You” card next month (for signature by club members) to send to

the British Marque staff.

10. “Round the Table” Member Recap:

>

>

>
>

Andy S. has printed out new LANCO business cards for distribution at events and to potential
members.

Steve R. went to the Simeone Museum to see the Lotus Exhibit. 35-40 cars — including a
Lotus Mark VI, Lotus Cortina, etc. The Exhibit will be there through February 23",

Charlie B. distributed copies of a recent MGA Magazine (NAMGAR) which included a write-
up of a visit by the Mid-Atlantic Chapter (Virginia) to various locations in Lancaster County.

Margaret S. reported that the status on the Marina restoration is “none”.

Jim H. announced that both of his MGs will be for sale this spring. He plans on putting
them in Hemmings.

11. The next meeting will be on March 9" at the Centerville Diner at 3:00 PM.

The business meeting was adjourned at approximately 3:33 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Steve Dellinger



